## Meeting Minutes

Date	Thu 03 Dec 2020 10:30
Туре	Committee Meeting
Location	Port Patios

Attendees				
Binskin, Jon Morris, Clarissa	Brown, Kylie Snow, Gary	Goodwin, Rachael		
Apologies				
Grech, Sally	Philp, Laura			

### Meeting items

#### Item #1. Presidents Report (raised by Jon Binskin)

This month we welcomed Simone Cowen, Stephen Wood, Courtney Ampt and Charity Peabody to the club.

The highlight was the 'festival of Trish' in celebration of Trish' 70th birthday.

Congratulations to those that completed the IMF virtual run this month, raising monies for the IMP.

We escalated our storage concerns to the mayor this month. As there are a few clubs with storage concerns, post the implementation of the Stuart Park upgrade, and she has agreed in principal for council to re-engage the stakeholders to see what council can do to alleviate everyone's storage concerns. The wheels of democracy are turning, albeit slowly. Watch this space, if you get bored of watching the grass grow.

Thankyou to every that helped out at, or turned up to watch, the relay race of the boys vs Ryan. The competition should put him in good stead for his upcoming state championships.

Thankyou also to Rach Goodwin for her efforts in completing a grant application for a club defibrillator. This grant, and the grants we applied for last month (see last months minutes), should be announced early in the new year.

#### Item #2. Treasurers Report (raised by Jon Binskin)

Opening Balance as at 26.10.2020 - \$8,276.24

Income -

Membership \$160.00

Merchandise \$70.00 **Total - \$230.00** 

Expenses -

#### Total - \$0.00

Closing Balance as at 2.12.2020 - \$8,8506.24

#### Item #3. Secretary's Report (raised by Kylie Brown)

All correspondence has been dealth with.

Merry Christmas to everyone. Stay safe over the Summer Season and make sure you keep hydrated, wear sunscreen & protective running clothing whilst enjoying the heat.

#### Item #4. Run Director Report (raised by Clarissa Morris)

Thursday morning session at the Oval is changing to "Tempo Thursday". The goal of the Thursday sessions is to prepare for Port Macquarie Run Festival and the longer distances. Mostly up to a 10k course - two pace groups.

Sunday 6 - Coastal trail run

Sunday 13- Free Range

Sunday 20 - Pacer Pursuit - 6.30am start

Sunday 27 - NO RUN

Koala runs are now complete.

No runs from 23rd December to 4th January. Run schedule returns Tuesday 5th January, and will be tailored towards Port Run Fest

Feel free to shout out to your run mates.

Lake Cathie - Wednesday social run - Coming Soon.

#### Item #5. Grants (raised by Rachael Goodwin)

The defibrillator grant has been lodged aiming for a grant of \$1197.00 and our

co-contribution will be \$1197.00 if we are successful.

Thanks to Rach for working on that grant.

#### Item #6. Xmas Party (raised by Kylie Brown)

Xmas social - Walk & Talk 17th Thursday December from 5pm

BYO dinner picnic. Some of us will be organising pizza if you are interested.

Come along and walk & talk with mates then catch up on your picnic rug.

fill this out if you want pizza

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSfeEnKcSQ8TQYiPDf0TSUrJvzla3XG3nekKCvHEHP2mmlOiTw/viewform

# Item #7. Australia Day (raised by Kylie Brown)

100 hot laps - KB will make application to council and create the event.

Sally / Laura (social committee) will be hosting the morning.

#### Item #8. Merchandise (raised by Clarissa Morris)

The t'shirts are expected 15th December, 2020.

We will be in touch regarding pickup.

The shop will be topped up around that time.

If you the shop does not host your size at the moment, please let the committee know - secretary@portpacersrunningclub.com.

#### Item #9. Storage (raised by Jon Binskin)

We have contacted the Mayor, Peta Pinson, about our interest to obtain storage at Stuarts Park. We are waiting to hear back. If we are unsuccessful we will look elsewhere.

Our goal for 2021 is to obtain club storage.

#### Item #10. Coaches update (raised by Clarissa Morris)

The Four coaches are returning to the next course of "Level 2 coaching" in February.

They are in the process of organising a training program for the Port Macquarie Running Festival and preparing for your goal race.

Coaching on Wednesday afternoons won't be continuing due to lack of numbers.

Coaching on Tuesday morning will continue due to the strength of numbers and committment. Well done Tuesday morning members.

Coaching methods for 2021 are in the planning.